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Summary statement: 
 
The purpose of this report is to inform the Overview & Scrutiny Committee of the actions 
the Trust has taken in response to the Care Quality Commission (CQC) Inspection in 
March 2016 and the plans in place to ensure sustained improvement.  
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Report to the Health and Social Care Overview & Scrutiny Committee 
 
 

 

1. Summary 
 

The purpose of this report is to inform the Overview & Scrutiny Committee of the 
actions the Trust has taken in response to the Care Quality Commission (CQC) 
Inspection in March 2016 and the plans in place to ensure sustained improvement. 

 
2. Background 
  

The Care Quality Commission (CQC) visited the Trust in March 2016 and performed an 
assessment as part of their Hospital Inspection Programme. The Quality Report published 
on 10 August 2016 detailed the overall rating of “Requires Improvement”.  

 

3. Report issues 
 
  

The Trust has developed and provided a detailed improvement plan to the CQC for the 
identified “must dos” within the report along with those quality issues that will strengthen 
our compliance with CQC Regulations. 
 
The full report is at Appendix A. 

 
4. Recommendations 
 

That the actions within the Improvement Plan and the ongoing monitoring to 
achieve improved compliance be noted. 

 
5. Background documents 
 

None 
 
6. Not for publication documents 
 

None 
 

7. Appendices 
 
 Appendix A – Airedale NHS Foundation Trust response to the CQC inspection 
 


